
January 2013 – NHI Committee Reports 
 
Answering Service 
Naisa The answering service reports for the previous month in order to gather all 

the information from each volunteer and still make the committee reports 
deadline.   We received just three calls in November.  

Because some people are no longer able to do this service, and others have 
switched days to better accommodate their schedules we are in need of 
volunteers to take messages and call people back on Saturdays and Sundays. 
Anyone interested in doing this service can contact Answering Service Chair 
Naisa Chase at naisa.chase@gmail.com or by Verizon cell at 603-630-9969. 

  
Budget 
Nancy S 

At the December 2012 NHI meeting, Diane L. offered to work with Treasurer, 
Nancy S., to look at the cost of the telephone service in comparison to savings 
recently realized by another 12 step group.  The research revealed that the 
other 12 step group had realized a significant savings but their budgeted cost 
was significantly higher than NHI, and after making changes their cost is still 
one hundred dollars higher than NHI's annual budget of $850.  Taking into 
consideration the wonderful  work done by a previous OA member, who had  
experience in the phone industry, we felt that there were no indicators to 
research additional savings unless changes to the service plan were desired by 
NHI.    Serving gratefully,   Diane L. and Nancy S. 

  
Event Flyers 
Eileen RT 

No activity from Flyer Committee. 
 

  
Mailing Coordinator 
Kelly W.  

12 'lean' packets were mailed.   (Deb e-mailed groups for which we had an  
e-mail address. )  

  
Retreats  
Mary M 
 

 

  
Twelfth-Step Within 
Peggie M.  

The TSW committee January handout poses the question, Is your twelfth step 
within service safe and caring? "and provides suggestions to support 
individual members in a safe and caring way. Please bring these suggestions 
back to your home meetings for discussion and action. 

 


